Pathways Commission Minutes - -  August 12, 2008

Present: Chairman Vose, Members Turner, Ivas, Jackson, Staples, Twigg, Raeside

7:05 Meeting convened by Chairman Vose. 


Draft Agenda accepted.


Minutes of July 22nd meeting accepted.

7:07 Announcements:  Member Hill has resigned from the commission citing lack of time to fulfill responsibilities.   Selectmen have requested an August 20th meeting with members of the commission.  After discussion, agreement to prepare an outline and explanation of our progress – Subcommittees and assignments, Walks, Mission Statement etc.  Member Josti volunteered to develop a bulleted list for that meeting.  Mission statement is on our survey and should be posted on the website, as well, i.e., To develop a plan for an integrated network of pathways for recreational use within the town of Norwell.

7:25 Signage report:  Member Staples summarized the visit to Signorama, including the options of materials, design, size and graphics available to us.  She provided members with samples of materials that could be used.  Discussion:  Materials, placement, visibility, etc.  Logo contest:  Pros :  does create interest and participation of citizens, would be used in conjunction with town seal.  .  Cons:  May not be enough time to develop this. Cost is a factor but not a major issue.  Decision:  Table discussion until next meeting. Members are charged to create individual designs and/or develop logistics for a contest.  General agreement that it is very important for this project to have its own identity in town. 

7:50  96 Bikeway:  Easements around wetlands.  Final route in the Ridge Hill area and final location of wells 4,7,8 are needed.  Proposal will be made to DEP for acceptance.  Chairman Vose will take pictures of the area to illustrate our purpose.  Members Raeside and Thomas have biked and studied the area from Cole School to the bridge at Jacobs Pond, obtaining a legal description of the utility easement, citing the need to identify abutters and determine a final route. Areas at the end of Farrar Farm Rd. , Stella Rd. and Hall Drive were discussed.  Re: easements from abutters – Committee will assume costs for legal preparation, recording fees and buffering.  Question: Is an assessment abatement possible for a homeowner who grants an easement?  Members will ask Todd Thomas to look into that.  A meeting is planned for 9:00 a.m. on Saturday, August 16th at the end of Beers Ave. with a citizen who knows the area well.  Member Ivas will check on Water Dept. easements from Teabury to Washington St. through the 40B development.  Member Twigg suggested that a meeting with the School Committee be scheduled to discuss the proposed routes that go through school property – the High School at this point and how such use fits into the overall Master Plan.

8:40 Grant Consultant:  Planning Board and CPC have accepted our request to hire Wendy Garpow.  Member Turner will obtain a sample contract from Charles Markham for our use.  

8:45 Meeting adjourned.  

Next meeting is Tuesday, September 9, 2008

